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Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting (PAC)
Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, February 21, 2009
Attending:
Parent Advisory Committee: William and Debra Scholfield P'10 (President), Kris Boucher P'11, Daniel and Patricia Carpenter P'09, Rita Heath P'12, Dawn Henrickson P'11, Gerard Hying P'12, Frank and Lori Kratky P'11, Ann Lindberg P'10, Joan Mutschelknaus P'12, Beth Patterson P'11, Cheryl Poole P'10, James and Wendy Robinson P'12
College Administration/Staff: Amy Gerretsen '04 (Assistant Director of Alumni Relations) guest: Bryan Gerretsen '03, Nancy Hintz '82 (Associate Director of Annual Fund), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Jerry Seaman (Vice president and Dean of Faculty), Carol Seeliger (Alumni/Parent Relations), Emily M. Stovel (Assistant Professor of Anthropology and Coordinator of Intercultural Studies), Michele Wittler '76 (Associate Dean of Faculty and Registrar)
I. Campus Reports

A. Introductions

B. Presidential Update with Jerry Seaman
1. PowerPoint presentation explaining the meaning of Ripon College-More Together tag line.
C. Annual Fund (Nancy Hintz)
1. Unique time for Ripon College to catch up with our aspirant colleges.
2. Annual Fund-gifts extremely important and asked for 100% Parent Board participation.
3. Suggestions and criticism about the Annual Fund welcome from the Parent Board.
D. Admission (Amy Gerretsen on behalf of Stacy Chapin)
1. Parent Board volunteers are needed for Admitted Student Days Friday, March 27 and Friday, April 3 from Noon-4 p.m.

E. Student Life (Michele Wittler & Chris Ogle)

1. Living on campus is important to campus life and student growth.
2. Retention rates are higher or equal to our peer and aspirant schools.
3. New organizations and activities have been developed by students.
4. On campus Martin Luther King Celebration was best ever.
5. Transfer numbers are up – will run a summer transfer orientation program.
6. Facilities have improved significantly, however, looking at need in gymnasium area because of our active student body not having enough gym space.
7. Encourage students to go on off campus programs to open more space for on campus housing.
8. Distributed and discussed Spring 08-09 enrollment report.
II. Business Meeting 
A. Administration

1. Called to order by President William Scholfield
2. Fall meeting minutes were approved as written
B. Program Review

1. Family Weekend – added extra sessions last year
2. Comments from the Board included:

i. PAC can encourage first year parents to participate.
ii. Times that PAC members and students reached out made a difference.
iii. During Family Weekend students had a leadership outing so students were gone therefore no reason for parents to attend.
iv. Sibling participation in Family Weekend has convinced them to come.
v. Need opportunities for parents to get together.
vi. Need for extending more hospitality.
vii. Ripon is masterful at first contacts.
viii. Suggested a hospitality tent for Family Weekend, Homecoming PAC tent, and parent forum for future consideration.
2. Requested help at Summer Orientation (Resource Fair day and evening mixer needs).
3. During Parent Welcome Receptions we need more parents so some could roam the halls to connect with other parents.
4. Parents helped with the Bridge program.
C. Officer Elections

1. Gerretsen explained requirements.
2. Scholfield's stepping down as Co-Presidents.
3. Henrickson's are continuing as Admission Liaison.
4. Lindberg is continuing as Advancement Liaison.
5. Rita and David Heath were elected President couple.
D. Member Retirements/Other Business

1. A grateful thank you extended to the Anderson's, Carpenter's, Kaufman's, and Kordek's for their participation on the board.  Rumpf's will be returning as board members.
2. Parent polo Shirts $15.00 each are on sale.
3. Concern came up about how Ripon College gets its name out to high schools.
III. Lunch and Learn

A. After lunch through the line, the meeting was continued with a presentation by Dr. Emily M. Stovel, Assistant Professor of Anthropology and Coordinator of Intercultural Studies, on Archaeology Opportunities for Ripon Students.
IV. Adjournment
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gerretsen '04
Assistant Director of Alumni Relations
